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Dear Mr Coles, 
  
I write further to your letter of the 12 December to my colleague, Mr Coleman and to 
your two subsequent letters of 14 December to the Council’s Chief Executive, Ms 
Barnes and the Council’s Leader, Councillor Hill on the same matters. I would add 
that I have recently succeeded Mr Coleman as the Council’s Monitoring Officer. 
  
Although I note that the Council’s Corporate Complaints Policy specifically excludes 
consideration of complaints concerning decisions on planning applications, the 
Council has nonetheless sought to address your concerns through this process and 
provided responses via the Council’s Customer Relations Team.    
  
Having carefully considered the correspondence you have submitted, the Council’s 
responses and the documents submitted for both planning applications and having 
thereby reasonably discharged my duty of enquiry as Monitoring Officer, I do not 
propose to take any further action. 
  
As has been pointed out previously, if you desire for these matters to be subject to 
judicial scrutiny then you may wish to seek independent legal advice on the merits of 
a judicial review. 
  
Yours faithfully,    
  
Will Bell 
Monitoring Officer 
 


